Geometry Correction: City of Norfork
October 2019

Arkansas Code 14-40-101.

Before an entity undertakes an

annexation, consolidation, or
detachment proceeding under this
ﬂ\ed chapter, the entity shall coordinate with
\)n\’\a the Arkansas Geographic Information
U Systems Office for preparation of legal
Nnamed descriptions and digital mapping for the
relevant annexation, consolidation, and
detachment areas.
The map contained herein, is evidence,
the entity has met requirements of Act
914 of 2015
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Jennifer Wheeler

From: mayor@cityofnorfork.org

Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2019 1:50 PM

To: Jennifer Wheeler

Subject: RE: Norfork School District 61, Parcels 008-02994-000 and 008-02995-000
Jennifer,

| have reviewed the attachments and | do approve of the change to the screen grab you sent.

| have done research in our office and have no idea how this error was made. There has never been an annexation of our
school property into the city limits. | appreciate your help. If you need anything further from my office, please let me
know.

Lisa Harrison, Mayor

From: Jennifer Wheeler <Jennifer.Wheeler@arkansas.gov>

Sent: Monday, October 28, 2019 10:02 AM

To: mayor@cityofnorfork.org

Subject: FW: Norfork School District 61, Parcels 008-02994-000 and 008-02995-000

Mayor Harrison,

It’s been brought to our attention that the state map (which feeds into the Census maps) may have an error for an area
that includes the Norfork School District. After researching historic annexations we were unable to find the annex that
brought this in—meaning it may have been drawn in error some years ago. Normally in these cases we ask the Mayor of
the city to confirm via email or letter that they agree the correction should be made.

Attached is a large map we received from your office some time ago, as well as a smaller map showing where we would
make the corrections. | also included a screen grab of the possible correction below. Can you please review these
attachments and let me know if you approve these changes? Please feel free to call if you have any questions.



Thank you,

Jennifer Wheeler — GIS Analyst

Department of Transformation & Shared Services
Arkansas GIS Office

1 Capitol Mall Ste 6D

Little Rock, AR 72201

501.682.2929 Office



